
Submission to the Same Sex=Same Entitlements Inquiry.

Dear HREOC,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex
Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

I am a 39 year old lesbian in a committed relationship. We have one young baby and another baby on the way. We were married in June 2004, although it is not seen as a legal ritual in this country. We consider ourselves a family as do our parents and siblings, eventhough in this country we are not recognised as a family by the government. My partner and I are professional women and run our own business.

I believe that to achieve full legal equality all Federal legislation should have terms such as 'spouse', 'partner' 'dependent' , 'family' and 'couple' redefined to include same sex partners and, where relevant their children.

I believe that Commonwealth legal recognition of same sex relationships including families parented by same sex partners would have a positive impact on my relationships, family life, and financial security, among other areas of my life.

I have experienced discrimination in the context of the medicare family safety net scheme, taxation benefits, our child/ren having 2 mothers but only one being legally recognised, to name but a few. We are a family, yet because this archaic government choose to discriminate based on their own personal values, we are unable to claim medical benefits as a family under the medicare safety net scheme. Furthermore, we unable to claim for family tax benefits or have our superannuation benefit paid to our partner on our death. We pay our taxes, yet we are unable to benefit from some of the basic things that our heterosexual counterparts take for granted. 

As mothers of a child (and another on the way), only one of us is seen as the legal parent (that is the biological mother), we are not entitled to second parent adoption, which prevents the non-biological mother from leaving her superannuation to “her” child. Of course, if the Commonwealth made changes to give same sex relationships and families legal recognition, that would have an enourmously, significant positive impact on our sense (and our childrens’) of family. 
I consider that this change would be a tiny step forward but welcomed none the less. This country has a very long way to go indeed.

Yours sincerely

[Name Withheld]
